
 

COVID-19 (Novel Coronavirus) Town of Laurentian Hills, Ontario – April 7th 2021 

STAY-AT-HOME ORDER IN EFFECT ACROSS ONTARIO 

Effective Thursday April 8th, 2021 at 12:01 a.m. the Provincial government issued a stay-at-home 

order requiring everyone to remain at home with exceptions for permitted purposes or activities, such as going 

to the grocery store, pharmacy, accessing health care services, or for work where the work cannot be done 

remotely.  

 

UNITIL FURTHER NOTICE ALL MUNICIPAL BUILDINGS ARE CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC 

 

The Municipal Office will remain staffed Monday-Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  Staff will remain available by 

email or phone (appointments if necessary) to respond to inquires and maintain service operations.   

 

Staff can be contacted by email or telephone as follows: 

 

Administration   info@laurentianhills.ca   613-584-3114 

CAO/Clerk   cao@laurentianhills.ca   613-584-3114 

Treasurer / Deputy Clerk treasurer@laurentianhills.ca  613-584-3114 

Accounts Payable  accounts@laurentianhills.ca  613-584-3114 

Chief Building Official   cbo@laurentianhills.ca   613-401-5811 

Public Works Superintendent  publicworks@laurentianhills.ca  613-401-5611 

Fire Chief    fire_lh@laurentianhills.ca  613-401-5711 

 

WATER BOTTLES AND SAMPLES may be picked up and dropped off inside the front doors at the Point 

Alexander office. 

The Chalk River (613-589-2966) and Point Alexander (613-584-2714) LIBRARIES remain open for contactless 

CURBSIDE PICK UP ONLY 

 

Services such as the landfill, and road maintenance are not impacted at this time.  There will be no interruption 

to the garbage and recycling curbside pick-up schedule. The Waste Site Coordinator can be reached at 

613-584-9194. 

 

Residents are encouraged to make payments online, utilize the drop box at the Point Alexander Municipal 

office or the drop box in Chalk River, located at 19 Railway Street or contact the office to enroll in our 

preauthorized payment plan. 

 

 

We appreciate your continued cooperation and understanding as we work to limit the spread of COVID-19 and 

its variants in our community. 


